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Acting Principal’s Message 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
Welcome to Week 4!  It is so wonderful to see how beautifully all the 
children have settled into the 2022 school year.  Special congratulations 
to our Kindergarten students who had their first full week at school last 
week.  By Friday we had many tired but happy children. 
 
Personalised Planning (PP) Meetings 
This week we start PP Meetings for some of our students.  Thank you 
to Mrs Faehndrich, Mrs A Schneider and all the teachers involved in 
these meetings.  The purpose of the PP Meeting is for teachers and 
parents to meet to discuss the needs of our funded students, then to 
form goals and strategies for the Semester.  PP Meetings will be held at 
school, but if you are unable to come into school for your meeting, 
please contact your child’s teacher to arrange an alternative.  Please 
book your child’s PP Meeting by Thursday 15 February 3:30pm. 
 
Parent/Teacher (PT) Meetings 
In Week 6, teachers in Years 1-6 will hold PT Meetings.  These 10-
minute meetings, are a wonderful opportunity for parents and teachers 
to meet, share information about children, then form goals for the 
semester ahead.  The PT Meetings will be held either on Zoom or your 
child’s teacher will call you if you are unable to access Zoom.  Due to 
COVID protocols, we cannot have PT Meetings onsite.  Please book 
your child’s PP Meeting by Thursday 24 February 3:30pm. 
 
Playground Revitalisation 
It is with great excitement that we are all watching the revitalisation of 
parts of our playground, particularly the rock garden, sand pit and 
surrounding areas.  Over the Christmas holidays, a new pathway linking 
the infant block to the covered walkway was completed, as were large 
garden beds in the Catherine McAuley Courtyard.  A new “river bed” 
drain was also built to facilitate better drainage from this area.  New play 
equipment will be added to this area, once the current construction 
ends.  This area should be ready for students to use by the end of the 
term. 
 
 
I am in the process of applying for a Capital Works Grant, through the Catholic Schools Office, to 
rejuvenate our back field.  The work will involve; regrading the area to ensure better rainfall runoff, adding 
an effective irrigation system the laying new turf that is suitable to the high traffic this area gets.  It is 
hoped our grant is successful, so that we can begin these works around September/October.  I will keep 
you informed on how this is progressing. 
 
 

Dates to Remember  

                          

  15 FEB     P & F AGM 7PM 

                   ZOOM 

 

  18 FEB    REGIONAL WINTER TRIALS 

 

  21 FEB    OPENING SCHOOL LITURGY 

 

  22 FEB     DIO PSSA SWIMMING       

                   CARNIVAL 

 

23/24 FEB  SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 

   25  FEB    POLDING TENNIS/BASKET 

                   BALL TRIALS       

 

   25 FEB    PP MEETINGS YR 4 -6   

 

16 & 23 MAR  RECONCILIATION       

 

    

 

  

 

 

 

 

    

 



 

 

Extension Mathematics and Writing Groups 
Students identified by PAT and classroom assessments as achieving well beyond grade level or with gift 
in Mathematics or English, as identified by CogAT, will be offered extension opportunities.  Mrs Patricia 
McNeill will facilitate an extension writing program for Stages 2 and 3, and an extension Mathematics 
problem-solving program for Year 2.  I will facilitate an extension Mathematics program in Stages 2 & 
3.  These programs will commence by Week 5. 
 
Flexible Groups 
By next week, Years 1-6 will have all started flexible groups in English and Mathematics, many of these 
have started this week.  Last week all teachers in Years 1-6 were released to analyse data from the 
Progressive Achievement Tests (PAT), that were done by students in November last year.  Students that 
have joined us this year, will also complete PAT, to assist us to develop the flexible groups.  Throughout 
the year, teachers assess children to identify whether children’s needs are best suited to the flexible 
groups they are in, and adjustments are made according to this data. 
 
COVID Assistance Teachers 
This year we have also employed two teachers, Mrs Natalie Warren and Mrs Brianna Polson, to assist 
those students that may have fallen behind grade benchmarks, due to the impact of COVID last 
year.  Teachers have nominated children for these groups, which will focus largely on English (reading 
and writing).  Ongoing assessment, will identify the target areas of these students and monitor their 
progress. 
 
Masks for Students 
We have had a number of questions regarding whether masks are now mandatory for primary school 
students.  Our latest advice is that masks are now strongly encouraged for when indoors and outside 
when physical distancing is not possible.  Staff continue to wear masks when at school, unless it impedes 
effective learning. 
 
P&F Meeting 
Please join us at the P&F Meeting on Tuesday 15 February at 7:00pm via Zoom. 
https://mncatholic.zoom.us/j/67881783012 
Password: 590486 
 
Cath Garrett-Jones, CSO Family Engagement Officer, will join us for this meeting.  We will be looking at 
the progress of the school playground and discussing the future ahead for the P&F and alternatives such 
as a Parent Engagement Group (PEG).  I extend a warm welcome to all parents/guardians to join us on 
Zoom. 
 
We are looking forward to an exciting week ahead. 
 
Kaylene Maretich 
Acting Principal 
 

Acting Assistant Principals Message 
Safety on Technology – Towards the end of last week was Safer Internet Day 2022 – to raise awareness 
about online safety. Please find below some links to classroom, student and parent resources that may 
be of interest to you. 
 

• eSafety Commissioner - educators kit, classroom resources, webinar and workplace resources 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/newsroom/whats-on/safer-internet-day-2022  

• Reach Out - Classroom Resources, social media and personal wellbeing, how to support new high school 
students, online behaviour & social media, parent & student resources 
https://schools.au.reachout.com/social-media -  

• Internet Safety (Children 6-8 years) – https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/play-media-
technology/online-safety/internet-safety-6-8-years  

• Raising Children Network, Caring for Children – online safety https://caring.childstory.nsw.gov.au/everyday-
caring/online-safety  

• NSW Government - Department of Education resources - https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-
learning/learning-from-home/teaching-at-home/using-technology/esafety  

• Headspace (understanding gaming and other resources) 
https://headspace.org.au/search/SearchForm?Search=internet  

https://mncatholic.zoom.us/j/67881783012
https://www.esafety.gov.au/newsroom/whats-on/safer-internet-day-2022
https://schools.au.reachout.com/social-media
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/play-media-technology/online-safety/internet-safety-6-8-years
https://raisingchildren.net.au/school-age/play-media-technology/online-safety/internet-safety-6-8-years
https://caring.childstory.nsw.gov.au/everyday-caring/online-safety
https://caring.childstory.nsw.gov.au/everyday-caring/online-safety
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/teaching-at-home/using-technology/esafety
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/teaching-at-home/using-technology/esafety
https://headspace.org.au/search/SearchForm?Search=internet


 

 

You might also want to have a look at the link below. Often, parents and carers share images of their 
child in school uniform online, particularly in these early school days. Parents and carers should be 
encouraged to check their privacy settings to ensure they are only sharing with those people they know 
and trust. 
https://www.afp.gov.au/news-media/media-releases/afp-reminds-parents-think-posting-back-school-
images-online 
 
A few Top Tips from the Australian Federal Police include: 
Top tips for parents and carers 

▪ Keep your child's personal information including full name and age private 
▪ Ensure the background of photos or videos doesn't give away your address or location, (and don't 

post your location or 'check in') 
▪ Avoid posting photos in school uniform 
▪ Only share images of your children with people you know and trust 
▪ For community accounts, consider having a closed group with approved members and ensure 

you have strong privacy settings in place. 
 
Luke Smith,  
Acting Assistant Principal 
 

RE News 
It is with much pleasure I write to our wonderful parents regarding religious education. It is so fantastic to 
see your children living our Christian values at this school.  The classes are busy next week preparing 
their class prayer mats to be displayed week 7.  
 
Please remember that we continue to offer an online Prayer Liturgy & Assembly each Friday afternoon 
on Zoom at 2:30pm.  
We would love to see as many of you as possible join with us in this way!  
ID: 676 1390 6420                      Password: 859 740  
 
We are delighted to announce  the appointment of Johanna  Soo as the Youth Minister to our school.  I 
am sure she will be a great asset to the children. 
 
Sacramental Program 2022 : This year, we are thankful to be able to continue with the Sacramental 
program for many of our students and families. Many year 4 parents attended a meeting regarding their 
children. receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation. If you missed the meeting and are wanting your child 
to participate do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Term 1 –– Sacrament to take place over Wed 16th & 23rd March  
Term 2 – Year 4 students: Confirmation (Registration/Info evening: Thur 5th May – Sacrament dates 
TBA)  
Term 3 – Year 4 students: Holy Communion (Registration/Info evening: Tue 26th July – Sacrament to 
take place during Parish masses on the weekends of 10/11th and 17/18th Sept) Term 4 – Year 3 students: 
Reconciliation (Registration/Info evening: Tue 18th Oct – Sacrament 
 
Opening School Liturgy 2022 with badge ceremony –21st February 2022( same Zoom ID as assemblies) 
 
Yours in Christ 
Anne Sturt 
Acting RE Coordinator 

                                                                                                                                                               

School Community News 
Canteen News  
Welcome back to school and our Canteen service.  Any new parents/grandparents who would like to 
volunteer for one day a month at the school Canteen would be very welcome.  Please contact the office 
on 49 57 4922 to get a copy of the Volunteer Handbook.  I can be contacted on 0447 509 968 to answer 
any questions you may have.  Volunteering is a great way to support the school and the kids love to see 
you here. 
Belinda (0447 509 968)   Canteen Supervisor 

https://www.afp.gov.au/news-media/media-releases/afp-reminds-parents-think-posting-back-school-images-online
https://www.afp.gov.au/news-media/media-releases/afp-reminds-parents-think-posting-back-school-images-online


 

 

School Fees  
The 2022 school fees will be emailed out to parents on Friday 4th March. Payments can be made via 
cash, cheque, Eftpos, Bpay or Direct Debit. Your Bpay reference code has changed from last year, so 
please review any existing Bpays. If you require assistance in setting up a direct debit, please contact the 
office. For those parents who have a Health Care Card or Pension card, please contact the office to 
complete the correct paperwork. If you require assistance with school fees, please contact the office on 
49574922 to discuss with the Principal.  
 
External Providers 
If your child will be seeing a provider (eg; speech, OT) this year at school, pleased complete the attached 
application form and return to school. If you require further information, please call the office on 4957 
4922. 
 
2022 School Photos 
School photos will be on Wednesday 23rd and Thursday 24th February. All payments must be online. See 
attached flyer for shoot code. Remember to send your child in full dress uniform. Next week’s newsletter 
will contain a list of when each class will have their photo taken. If you would like a family photo you will 
need to book this online. 

 
Vicki McSpadden 
Bursar 
 

PBS – School Spirit Awards 
As a Catholic school, we incorporate the Positive Behaviours School approach to teach our children about 
the importance of showing our virtues and as a way to Make Jesus Real here at St Therese’s. This is also 
at the core of what it means to be a Catholic school; where we teach, acknowledge, and reward our 
students not just for exterior achievements but for the personal growth and character development they 
display throughout the year. 
 
This term, we will be focusing on the value of Respect. The first way in which we will be exploring how 
to show respect is through the use of Manners. We use our manners through words; saying “Please”, 
“Thank You” & “Excuse Me”. We can also teach our children to show manners through their actions; by 
taking turns, standing back and allowing others to go first, holding the door open for another, etc. When 
we take the time and patience to repeat these messages to our children, we are instilling in them the 
importance of showing Respect to others.  
 
We congratulate the following children for receiving the PBS School Spirit Award last week for 
demonstrating RESPECT by displaying appropriate manners: 
 
School Spirit Award  

KN  
Penelope P 

KW  
Darcey P 

KL  
Lorenzo D  

Hudson J Maddison B Emilia H  

1N  
Arnold H 

  
  

1L  
Amelia M  

Bonnie B   Alex M  

2N  
Abbey L 

2W  
Jackson F 

2L  
Jennifer J 

Noah M  Santiago P  Roman A  

3N  
Ajay C 

3W  
Hunter B  

3L  
Knox R  

Tayla A  Annabella A  Violette S 

4N  
Jake M  

4W  
Lily P  

4L  
Oliver M 

Eloise D  Beau R  Zoey D 

5N  
Lola C 

5W  
Sophie M  

5L  
Harvey L  

Hamish L Bodhi M  Ruby M 

6N  
Keana C  

6W  
Xavier R  

6L  
Griffin S  

Myles H  Olivia H  Ruby D  

 
 
Janine Schneider 
Primary Coordinator 
 

 



 

 

Sport 
Diocesan Swimming Carnival 
We congratulate the following students who made it through to the Diocesan 
Swimming Carnival: Hamish L (5N), Evie C (4W), Olivia L (5L) and Niah S (6W). 
Well done kids! We wish you all the best! The carnival will be held at Lambton Pool 
on Tuesday 22nd February. 
 
Janine Schneider 
Primary Coordinator 
 

SCHOOL TIMES 2022: - Updated  28th January 2022 

Classes begin 9.15am  

Break 1:10.15am-10.25am 1st Lunch: 11.25am-11.55pm Break 2:12.55-1.05pm Recess: 2-2.30pm 

Dismissal: 3.15pm (1st bell rings at 3.10pm) – no assembly 

 

KN.................. Mrs Alexandra Wilson 

KW ................ Miss Alex Toscano 

KL ................... Mrs Kristy Healey (M,Tu,W alt) / Mrs Bernadette Duffy (Th,F,W alt) 

1N .................. Ms Jennifer Curtain  

1L .................... Mrs Janine Schneider (Primary Coordinator) (M,Tu,F)/Mrs Naomi Parker (W,Th) 

2N .................. Mr Liam Ireson 

2W ................. Mrs Elli Hunt  

2L…………..Mrs Melinda Helmers 

3N .................. Mr John Rouse 

3W ................. Mrs Julia Briggs 

3L .................... Ms Teresa Sokulsky 

4N .................. Ms Therese Jackman (Primary Coordinator) (M,Tu,F)/Mrs Patricia McNeil (W,Th) 

4W ................. Miss Carly Mortimer 

4L .................... Mrs Leanne Kepreotes 

5N .............Mr Luke Smith (REC Coordinator)(Mon,Tu,W)/Mrs Bonnie Maier (Th,F) 

5W ................. Mr Tim Breen 

5L .................... Mrs Anne Sturt (M,Tu,W)/Mrs Naomi Venables(Th,F) 

6N .................. Mr Donald Paton 

6W ................. Mr Anthony Moore (Tu,W,Th,F)/Mr Joel Hartcher (M) 

6L....……...... Ms Shazmey Murray (M,Tu)/Mrs Monica Griffiths (W,Th,F) 

 

Principal:  Mr Duilio Rufo 

 

Assistant Principal:  Mrs Kaylene Maretich 

 

School Officers:  Mrs Vicki McSpadden, Mrs Louise Dawson & Mrs Jenny Hurst (Tu, Th) & Lisa Bechly (M,W,F) 

 

Teacher Librarian/LT Co-ordinator:  Mrs Lynette Barker (M,Tu,F) 

Teacher Librarian: Mrs Brigitta Gleeson (W,Th), Mrs Brianna Newton(Th alt) 

Music Teacher: Mrs Alina Brymora (Tu,W,Th) 

PE Teacher:  Mr Joel Hartcher (Tu,W,Th) 

 

Learning Support Co-ordinator: Ms Melanie Faehndrich 

Special Needs Teachers: Ms Melanie Faehndrich, Mrs Angela Schneider (M,Tu,Th,Fri), Mrs Brianna Newton 

(M,Tu), Mrs Natalie Warren (M,Tu,W)  

EALD Teacher: Ms Carmel Warby (M,Tu,W,Th alt) 

ATSI Teacher: Mr Aldo Rufo, Mrs Angela Schneider  

School Counsellor: Mrs Tamara Burns 

 

Learning Support Assistants:                

Mrs Nina Tate Mrs Dianne Galli                          Mrs Gina Chiaverini Mrs Amanda Fenwick-

Kaluski  

Mrs Trish Hibbert                   Mrs Colleen McCrea                    Ms Alison Potts Mrs Nicole Mowbray 



 

 

Mrs Leearne Hardgrove           Mrs Kylie Lunn                            Ms Kristen Smith         Mrs Lynn Marini     

   

Miss Gretal McMillan   

 

Library Assistants: Ms Michelle Fields & Mrs Kylie Lunn 

Canteen Supervisor: Mrs Belinda Palmer 

 

Pedagogical Mentors:  Mrs Janine Schneider, Mrs Angela Schneider (W) & Ms Therese Jackman 

 

St Nicholas OOSH & Vacation Care: Christine Morgan, Centre Coordinator 4957 4155 / 0455 099 594 

(demountable located at end of staff car park) 

 

 

 

28/01/2022 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Calling all Rock n’ Rollers!! Learn guitar St Therese’s in 2022 
St Therese’s students will continue to have the opportunity to learn guitar in 2022. Open to years K to 6, 
students will learn everything from Billy Eilish to The Weeknd, to Post Malone, to Imagine Dragons, to 
Guy Sebastian, to Tones and I, to AC/DC, all whilst learning acoustic and electric guitar skills, learning to 
perform as part of a group and enjoying 
the excitement and experience of being a 
real musician with skills that will last a 
lifetime. All lessons are conducted in small 
groups, based on age and skill level. If you 
are interested in your child being involved, 
please email 
at ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au   

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

2022 SCHOOL FEE INFORMATION FORM 
This form is issued per school for ALL your children enrolled in the Maitland Newcastle Diocese. The 

information on this form is used to raise the annual billing and apply the correct discounts and concessions. 

Parents/carers are asked to complete and return this form to school/s per enrolment by 30 November 2021. 

 

 
PARENT/CARER NAME/S 

 
NOMINATED PERSON RESPONSIBLE FOR SCHOOL FEES 

 

ADDRESS 

 
ACCOUNT EMAIL ADDRESS 

 
FAMILY STRUCTURE - LIST ALL CHILDREN ENROLLED IN SCHOOLS IN DIOCESE 

STUDENT NAME/S SCHOOL NAME – STUDENT IS ATTENDING IN 2022 YEAR GROUP 

   

   

   

   

   

INTENDED PAYMENT METHOD (tick one) Payment frequency options are available to suit parents/carers with 

the aim of having all fees paid in full by 30 November 2022. 

If you are wishing to establish a direct debit please click here for School Direct Debit Authority (CDF). 

If you are wishing to change an existing direct debit authority, please contact the school office. 

Bpay Direct debit Direct over the counter at school 

INTENDED PAYMENT FREQUENCY (tick one) School Fee Payments must commence by 31 March 2022. 

Weekly Fortnightly Monthly In Full by 30/06/2022 

 
FEE CONCESSION (tick one) Please contact the school office for applicable form. 

Health Care Card Holder Pensioner Card Holder 

 

DIOCESAN PASTORAL CONTRIBUTION (tick one) This is a voluntary contribution to support initiatives of the 

Pastoral Ministries within the Diocese. 

I elect to pay $300.00 I elect not to pay I wish to contribute $ 

 

FEE PAYER’S SIGNATURE DATE 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


